
   .3\N  
  
   ` 
 
The Weekly Newsletter of Sydney Boys High School Vol 18 No 16  02 June 2017 
 
From the Principal  
High Talent 
Congratulations to our opens Basketball team 
who have again qualified for the last eight in 
the CHS Knockout competition. The boys will 
fight out the quarter finals in Terrigal later in the 
year. Congratulations to Nathan Trinh (11R), 

who will be performing 
with the Sydney Youth 
Orchestra at an ABC 
concert in late June. 
Stephen Young (12R) 
was an integral member 

of the New South Wales Pizzey Cup tennis 
team which won the National Schools Teams 
event. Our Age Champions from the School 
Athletics carnival were: Joshua Suto (12 
years), Rowan Tan (13 years), Felix Cao (14 
years), Sudaraka Pieris (15 years), Andrew 
Chang (16 years), Open was a tie David Chen 
and Nicholas Katsilis. 
Well done and 
congratulations to all 
boys and to the carnival 
organiser Kurt Rich and 
Wayne Baldock. James 
Siu (11M) asserted his 
dominance in the sabre 
by winning gold at the 
Individual Schools Championships last 
weekend. Good job, James! 
 
Interpreting Year 10 Reports 
Boys in Year 10 have had their reports handed 
out after consultation with the Principal. 
Parents should be aware that there are 
changes to the way the rank order is calculated 
in Year 10. HDs (6 points) and credits (3 
points) etc…are no longer added together to 
form the scores on which the rank order is 
based. We use individual marks supplied by 
teachers. We calculate ATAR equivalent 
scores for those marks based on twelve units 
(six subjects). PE is not included in the 
calculations as it is a practical course only in 
Year 10. PASS elective scores are counted. 
Rank order variations can be large between 
Years 9 and 10 for these and other reasons. 
For example, boys take on additional electives 
which do not have to include history or 
geography. Sixty-five boys are attempting 
stage 6 courses which are assessed on stage 
6 criteria. Some stage 5 electives like 
Commerce, robotics and film making are 

infused with stage 6 concepts and content. The 
MOOCS elective can only be calculated as the 
average of the rest of the scores because it is 
a mastery-based elective. Science is delivered 
in a series of modules – chemistry, biology and 
physics. Some boys are much more engaged 
with one science module rather than another. 
Regrettably, some boys switch off in subjects 
they are not planning to pursue in Year 11.  
Please bear in mind the possible impacts of 
these changed contexts when discussing the 
report with your son. Quiz him about his three 
electives and how he is engaging with them. 
 
Sorry Day Assembly 
Mr Mark Scott, Secretary of the Department 
of Education, opened the Na Ngara gallery in 
McDonald Wing. My speech to the assembly 
is reprinted below. 
 
Distinguished guests, Mark Scott, Secretary of 
the Department of Education, Rod Megahey, 
relieving Executive Director Ultimo Operations 
Directorate, Geoff Andrews, Chairman of the 
Sydney High School Foundation, Paul 
Almond, President of the Old Boys Union, 
contributing artists and consultants, staff and 
students, welcome to our Sorry Day Assembly 
and launch of the Na Ngara indigenous art 
collection.  

Next week it will be 25 years since the High 
Court upheld the principle of native title, 
validated by a traditional connection to tribal 
land.  The Mabo decision was a legal way of 
recognising the fact of dispossession of 
indigenous people.  In December of 1992, Paul 
Keating’s Redfern Speech gave political 
recognition to the genesis of the problem being 
non-aboriginal Australians who “took the 

traditional lands and 
smashed the 
traditional way of 
life.” Non-aboriginal 
Australians showed 
their ignorance and 

prejudice in their treatment of indigenous 
people.  As human beings we failed “to 
imagine these things being done to us”. By 
December 1993 a Commonwealth Native Title 
Tribunal was established under the Native Title 
Act to confront dispossession and find a way 
to return to indigenous people land that had 
always been theirs.

H  
I 
G 
H 
 

N 
O
T 
E 
S 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj1qsS8rJnUAhVDh1QKHW83CQIQjRwIBw&url=http://www.espn.com.au/mens-college-basketball/&psig=AFQjCNFv0Oxr5-Zps_PiKhAVwmk-Y2Jjvg&ust=1496293137264842
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjXp5q8rZnUAhXlzFQKHXM4DBcQjRwIBw&url=http://www.naidoc.org.au/indigenous-australian-flags&psig=AFQjCNFC0OhUDDsqGhGDZP5JeDSL0x6AWQ&ust=1496293408409889
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi_woygsJnUAhWhjlQKHXL3C4IQjRwIBw&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/running-clip-art-free&psig=AFQjCNEJcRqRZDaACPwI2hRluOmN06YzrA&ust=1496294096206934


 

 

A social justice spin-off from this legislation was a public 
exposure of the policy of assimilation and the forced 
removal of children from their families.  The report of the 
subsequent judicial inquiry was handed down in 1997.  
‘Bringing them home’ accused white society of gross 
violations of the human rights of indigenous people.  The 
policy amounted to attempted genocide in practice – 
communities and cultures were the targets. A year after 
this report was tabled, May 26 1998 the first National 
Sorry Day was held. It has been held annually ever since.  
 
Since that celebration small steps have been taken on the 
path to reconciliation. There has evolved a social 
conscience consensus regarding indigenous land title 
rights.  The pace of that journey was quickened by Kevin 
Rudd’s apology speech to parliament on February 13, 
2008.  He apologised on behalf of the Australian 
Government for a long list of specific acts of mistreatment.  
The apology was offered as part of a process of healing 
for our nation. Thus, the original foundation of the 
celebration of Sorry Day last Friday, was the official 
recognition of the wrong done to indigenous people. The 
occasion asks us to share the steps towards healing for 
the stolen generations, so many of whom live among us 
in contemporary Australian society. At High, we have 
been celebrating a shift in our national disposition towards 
reconciliation since 2012, when we believed the National 
Day deserved a special assembly to highlight its 
significance. 
 
After saying sorry, the next step is to be sorry – to show 
in some way contrition and a positive action of restoration. 
It is time to honour the unrecognised cultural achievement 
of indigenous Australians. 
Given that indigenous art is the permanent thread 
establishing their continuous culture for around 40,000 
years, it seemed appropriate to us to connect aboriginal 
art to our place. 
 
Back in 1947, the inaugural Ethel Killip Memorial Prize 
was presented to the Dux of 4th Year.  The prize was 
established by the P & C Ladies Auxiliary to 
commemorate the work done by the Principal’s wife in 
establishing that committee.  The interest on an 
investment of 600 pounds would fund a prize for 15 years.  
Thereafter, the capital was to be used for the benefit of 
the school (as decided by the Principal, Deputy Principal 
and President of the P & C). 
 
In 1962, the capital of the fund became available and a 
decision was made to purchase artworks for the new 
library (now called the K.J. Andrews Library) within the 
Killip Wing (then under construction).  The first idea was 
to buy reproductions, but a parent with two sons at High, 
Mrs Kampfner, argued that purchasing original artworks 
would be a better use of the capital.  Mrs Kampfner was 
better known as Judy Cassab, a renowned artist. She 
chose and purchased nine original artworks on behalf of 

the school and donated a painting of her own.  They hung 
in the library for many years.  A tribute to Judy Cassab 
herself can be seen today in the collection of her works 
displayed in McDonald Wing, most of which were kindly 
donated to the school by her family after her passing in 
2015. 
 
During my time as Principal, the library became an 
unsuitable place for displaying the collection as the wall 
spaces were required for book shelving to house a 
growing collection.  Some paintings were in storage. To 
secure and preserve the collection, it was relocated to the 
Boardroom. Once the works were catalogued and 
evaluated by an art dealer, it was found that several were 
deteriorating and in need of conservation.  A decision was 
taken to sell three artworks.  The proceeds from the sale 
resulted in a fund of $80,000 that became the Ethel Killip 
Memorial Trust on June 29, 2006. Since then the Sydney 
High School Foundation has been the Trustee of the 
Fund, which grew to more than $115,000. The terms of 
the Trust Deed allowed for the purchase of artworks 
should the value of the fund exceed $100k. 
 
With the national curriculum having an emphasis on 
indigenous art, it was decided to begin an indigenous art 
collection at our school.  We began with a Bancroft given 
to the school in 2002.  A sub-committee of the SHS 
Foundation was tasked with sourcing indigenous 
artworks that would support the study of art in the national 
curriculum. A number of purchases were made and 
multiple works given to us on loan by Simon Chan, parent 
of an Old Boy. The gallery of artworks to be officially 
opened today is called Na Ngara – ‘listen, think and learn’. 
Aboriginal art was used as a frame for cultural narratives 
that have endured over the millennia. We have frames to 
begin conversations and inspire reflections about 
indigenous struggles for equality. I commend the gallery 
to you. 
Dr K A Jaggar 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Meet the Prefect-Intern 
As the curtains of my spectacular are slowly drawing 
to a close, I have only become more affirmed in my 
conviction - I love Sydney Boys High school. Ever 
since my admission here, this place has provided me 
endless High-quality resources for the cultivation of 
my academic, co-curricular and leadership paths. If I 
could list all the different opportunities High has 
provided me, you would probably skip reading this 
post and continue meme hunting on Facebook, so I’ll 
only give a small snippet: cultural exchanges, 
debating, taking leadership initiatives, and of course, 
Saturday Sport coupled with its comprehensive 
training regime. 

 
What I really want to focus on is what I think has been 
the most instrumental part of growing up at Sydney 
Boys – pride. If you ask little Wanyu: “Do you have 
pride in your school?”, my response would’ve been a 
faint and uncertain “Yes?”. Yet, year by year, as 
exams have come and gone, and the flowers of our 
old jacaranda tree blossom and wither, my answer 
has only become exponentially more confident, 
tending towards infinity – “YES!”. By battling all the 
trials and tribulations of balancing the extremely 
diverse lifestyle encouraged at High, the school has 
broadened my horizons and helped me reach 
heights I never thought possible. Despite the 
hardships of the journey, I have gained new skills, 
perspectives and the flames of inextinguishable 
friendships which will last a lifetime. I now take 
unprecedented pride in myself, my peers and my 
school to be able to achieve our maximum potential.  
 
However, that isn’t to say I don’t appreciate the noble 
sacrifices made by teachers, coaches, and the 
school to make all of this a reality. In that sense,  

there is also a duty I find within myself to make proud 
those who have guided me along my path. 
 
Thus, as a Prefect of Sydney High, I endeavour to 
capture this truly magical sense of pride and share it 
with all the boys. ” Have pride and all is possible.” 
STAND TALL: STAND FOR ALL. 
Wanyu Tang – House Captain, Mackay 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CASH REGISTER RECEIPTS 

Cash register receipts for all 
items (with the exception of 
General Contributions and Tax 
deductable receipts) are not 
delivered to students in 
classrooms. Receipts for 

payments made via telephone, the online payment 
system or left with the office for processing will need to be 
collected by the student before the end of each term. 
 
Receipts will be available for collection from the 
McDonald Wing Office during the following times: 
 
Monday to Friday 
Lunch 2 
 
Uncollected receipts will be destroyed at the end of each 
term and copies will not be reissued. 
 
Receipts will still be issued directly when paying in person 
at the register.  
 
 
 
FROM THE HIGH STORE 
THE MONTH OF JUNE ONLY SPECIAL 
OLD BOY’S UNION TIE  
Year 12 students, perfect for future job interviews. 
Normally $27.50 NOW $20 

 
 
 
 

 



 

 

LOVE YOUR LIBRARY - FROM THE JUNIOR LIBRARY 
NEW BOOKS – PAPER BASED BOOKS 
While I am delighted by our boys’ take up of the new thing libraries have to offer – e books - I am going to give a plug for 
our paper based book collection. 
 
Currently our libraries are more successful at obtaining new releases – the freshest and most up to date children’s literature 
on offer – in paper format.  This, I suspect, is because traditional publishers are resisting turning over their best books to 
e book suppliers.  At present I need two e book suppliers to keep our 1500 book e collection reasonably new and vibrant.  
I can’t purchase enough new releases from just one supplier.   
 
Our paper book fiction collection is, by contrast, much larger than our e book collection - at approximately 4000 books.  
Our two libraries purchase 3,825 books per year. Our librarians concentrate on the deliberate purchase of junior, mid 
school and senior young adult literature specifically aimed at boys’ interests.  Our new bookstands are really worth a look 
and then a borrow.  They will contain the newest books the book industry has on offer for young adult boys. 
 
Our new paper books will hit the new book display stands over the next term.  Library staff are processing our newest 
purchases right now.  Our Junior Library has concentrated on new releases and on filling the gaps in our series.  Thanks 
to our library monitors who used good online research techniques to find out what was missing from our most popular 
series.  Our paper-based books are probably the best reading resources our school provides - do look and borrow from 
our new fiction display stands. 
 
Some lovely new books being processed at the moment and soon to be available for you are: 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
Years 9 and 12 will take place on 

Monday 5 June 2017 
3.00pm – 7.00pm 

 

Years 7 and 11 will take place on 
Tuesday 20 June 2017 

3.00pm – 7.00pm 
 

Years 8 and 10 will take place on 
Monday 26 June 2017 

3.00pm – 7.00pm 

 

Booking interviews with your son’s teachers 

This year we will again use a web based electronic scheduling system for arranging interviews.  This produces better 
results for all participants, especially more compact time schedules for both parents and teachers.  The system works as 
follows – 
• On Tuesday 30 May all parents of boys in Years 9 and 12 were sent by email details of the scheduling system and 

a unique code to be entered at www.edval.com.au/book . 
• On Wednesday 14 June all parents of boys in Year 7 and 11 were sent by email details of the scheduling system 

and a unique code to be entered at www.edval.com.au/book . 
• On Tuesday 20 June all parents of boys in Years 8 and 10 will be sent by email details of the scheduling system and 

a unique code to be entered at www.edval.com.au/book . 
 

• This email was/will be sent to the address currently held by the school.  If you have not received this email by the 
following day or, if your email address has changed from what had been previously advised to the school, you should 
notify the school at ptnight@sbhs.nsw.edu.au advising of this. Please indicate your son's name and roll class or date 
of birth so that the information can be forwarded to you. 

 
• On the Edval website you will see your son’s teachers listed and you will be able to select those with whom you 

require an interview. (If you hover over a teacher’s name, the subject involved will be shown.)  At the same time you 
can indicate your availability between 3:00 pm and 7:00 pm. 

 
• Once the majority of parents have requested interviews, the overall schedule will be generated by the school and 

your individual schedule should be available for you to download and print from two days before the interviews. 
 
• Periods will be shortened on the days of the interviews. Boys from all Years will be dismissed from class at 2:35pm 

each day. School Special buses will run to normal schedules and there will be supervision available in the Junior 
Quad of boys waiting for these buses. 

 
• Interviews should not exceed five minutes’ duration.  If there is insufficient time, a further appointment may be made 

for a later date, or contact by telephone arranged. 
 

Mr R Dowdell and Ms R Powell 
Deputy Principals 
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Reimagining the Sydney 

Undergraduate Experience 

 
Dr. Michael Spence 

Vice-Chancellor and Principal of the University of Sydney 

2017 Joint SGHS and SBHS  

P&C Meeting 

Thursday, 22nd June 2017 
Light refreshments will be served from 7pm 

Campbell Hall, Sydney Girls High School Thursday 22nd June, 2017 7:30pm – 9:00pm 

 

 
 

7pm for 7:30pm 



HIGH ACHIEVERS 
E GEE 

Like speed dating, but better! 

WHEN 
June 28 2017 

5:30-9:00 - Main M&G Event 
Great Hall 

REGISTER OW: 
Find the link here: 
https://tinyurl.com/High2017 

KEY SPEAKER 
Gordon Ramsay(1982)-
MP, Attorney General for the ACT 

ORGANISER 
Sydney High School Old Boys· Union 

Why should students and 
parents go? 

• Gain a greater understanding of what a 
rounded education at High can achieve 

• Appreciate Just how many High old boys 
have made their marks on society 

• Understand that an education in any 
one field may take you to a completely 
unexpected career or c~ling 

. , Know that your HSC is but the very f 1rst 
step to a fulfilling and successful future 

• Awareness that a high ATAR dces not 
differentiate you from all the other 
smart guys a round 

• Identify role models and mentors 

Food and refreshments will be provided. 

For more Information: 
Paul Almond 

102) 9712 7888 
president@shsobu.org.au 

look out for more, details & information about our speakers. 



HIGH ACHIEVERS 
M NTORING 5 

Managing the School to Uni Transition 

WHEN 
June 28 2017 

4:30-5:30 - Mentoring Session 
Room 106/107 

REGIS ER OW: 
Find the link here: 
https://tinyurl.com/HighMentoring 

ORGANISER 

Sydney High School Old Boys· Union 

Why should students and 
parents go? 

The leap from high school to University is a 
daunting rite of passage. 

You' re going from mandated class 
attendance every week day, to being held 
accountable foryour own learning. 

How can you make sure this transition 
runs smoothly and successfully? 

How do you keep up with the workload? 

What's the best Wcfif to make the most out 
of Uni? 

Hear from our experie nced Old Boy 
guest speakers! 

For more Information: 
Enc Wong 

0405 629 338 
mentorship@shsobu .org.au 

look out for more details & information about our speakers. 



 

 

You are cordially invited to attend the annual Joint SGHS 
and SBHS P&C Meeting: 

• Date: Thursday 22nd June, 2017  
• Venue: Campbell Hall, Sydney Girls High School 
• Time:  7:30pm - 9pm (tea and coffee will be 

served from 7:00pm) 
• SGHS P&C Business Meeting will be commence 

at 6pm in the Staff Common Room. 

 
We are delighted that Dr Michael Spence AC, Vice-
Chancellor and Principal of University of Sydney, will be 
our featured guest speaker on the topic, “Reimagining 
the Sydney Undergraduate Experience”. Dr Spence 
will discuss how changes at the undergraduate level in 
one of our leading universities will impact on your sons 
and daughters. There will also be opportunities to ask 
the Vice-Chancellor questions about undergraduate 
education.  
 
As we are anticipating a large number of parents to be 
attending from both schools, we ask that you please 
register your attendance as soon as possible and no 
later than Tuesday 20 June 2017 to assist us with event 
planning:  https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2017-joint-sghs-
and-sbhs-pc-meeting-tickets-34504461774.  
 
We hope you will be able to join us for an informative 
evening.  
 
Best wishes,  
Phil McManus  
SGHS P&C President 

 

Boggabilla Cultural Exchange 2017 
Dear Parents, 
The Boggabilla Cultural program is one of the most 
special opportunities in which our boys are able to 
participate.  
 
In Week 9 Term 2 the students from Boggabilla Central 
School will be coming to Sydney for their annual 
exchange and we need a number of billets for these 
students. If you are able to host students for the two 
nights (Tuesday 20 and Wed 21 June) could you please 
let me know? We try to billet in twos where possible to 
alleviate anxiety for the students. 
 
Boys who are billeting these students will also be involved 
in some of the activities held with them over the course of 
their exchange and will be guaranteed a spot when we 
visit them. 
 

If you are able to billet students and are interested in your 
son participating in this exchange please email me on 
cottonm@sbhs.nsw.edu.au or alternatively get your son 
to speak to me ASAP. 
 
I would like to lock down the spots quickly. 
Many thanks 
Matt Cotton 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Letters Re Student Absence/Late Arrival/Early Leave 

When your son returns to school from being 
absent he is required to provide a letter of 
explanation signed by a parent or guardian.  
If your son is going to be late for school a 

note is also required.  Alternatively, you may contact the 
school by phone on 9662 9300 and dial “1” for the 
absentee line. 
 
If your son has an early leave note he is required to have 
his note signed by either Mr Dowdell, Ms Powell or Mr 
Prorellis before 9:00 am and handed in to the Main Office 
immediately after.  Each letter should be signed by a 
parent or guardian with the name, date and roll class of 
your son printed clearly.  Your son needs to pick up a 
leave pass from the Main Office before he leaves the 
school. 
 
Absences 
Absences – School:  absences@sbhs.nsw.edu.au 
Absences – Sport : absences.sport@sbhs.nsw.edu.au 
 
Leave 
If you require extended leave for your son exceeding 
four days please, apply in writing, on the departmental 
application leave form which is available on the parent 
portal or front office. Your son must then present this 
application to Dr Jaggar for permission for extended 
leave. Please note that leave applications need to be 
submitted four weeks prior to your son’s leave of 
absence.    

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2017-joint-sghs-and-sbhs-pc-meeting-tickets-34504461774
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2017-joint-sghs-and-sbhs-pc-meeting-tickets-34504461774
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mailto:absences@sbhs.nsw.edu.au
mailto:absences.sport@sbhs.nsw.edu.au
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2 June 2017 | 6:30pm
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Volleyball Results SHS vs TSC Saturday 27th May (Term 2 Week 5) 2017 

All matches SHS vs TSC @ SHS, except SHS 15A vs SHS 15B (internal).  
1st to 4th Grade, 16A’s/16B’s, 15A’s/15B’s, and 14B’s all had 3 –  0 Wins. 14A’s had a 1-2 Loss. 
 
1st Grade: 25-18; 25-16; 25-19. 3-0 Win. 2nd Grade: 25-16; 25-12; 25-23. 3-0 Win. 
3rd Grade: 25-14; 25-11; 25-19. 3-0 Win. 4th Grade: 25-13; 25-16; 25-11. 3-0 Win. 
16A: 25-6; 25-9; 25-5. 3-0 Win. 16B: 26-24; 25-11; 25-23. 3-0 Win. 
14A: 19-25; 25-22; 28-30. 1-2 Loss. 14B: 27-13; 25-17; 25-10. 3-0 Win. 
 
Statistics for the 1st and 2nd Grade teams are shown in the table below: 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Coan 

 
 

 

 

 

Area First Grade  Second Grade 
Serves Kept in play (Score)  Jono 68 (14)  

Shane 67 (15)  
Nathan 58 (19)  

Harjas 78 (16)  
Sam 75 (4)  
Yirong 67 (3)  

Serve % Kills  
(Must have at least 3 entries) 

Shane 40% (6/15) 
Jon 38% (5/14) 
Jono 36% (5/14) 

Harjas 69% (11/16) 
Ryan 50% (3/6), Sam 50% (2/4) 
 

Spikes Kept in play (Score) Nathan 75 (7) 
Alec 61 (26) 
Shane/Eli 57 (14)  

Sam 79 (17)  
Harjas 64 (7)  
Yirong 59 (11)  

Spike % Kills  
(Must have at least 3 entries)  

Nathan 71% (5/7)  
Alec 35% (9/26) 

Sam 65% (11/17) 
Yirong 55% (6/11)  
 

Block % Kills Jono 67% (2/3)  
Shane 40% (2/5) 

null 

Serve Reception (Out of 3)  
(Must have at least 3 entries) 

Ray 2.1 (22)  
Jon 2.1 (11) 
Alec 1.8 (18) 

Harjas 2.6 (7)  
Kevin 2.5 (11)  
Jason 2.4 (8)  

Setting (Score) Jono 88%  Jadon 61% 



 

 

Football Results 

GPS Round 1 - 2017 Term 2 Week 05, Saturday 27th May  2017 GPS 
Team Against Result Scorers  V Shore 
1st XI Shore 1st XI Lost 2 – 3  Aryan Vatandoust (2)  Lost 0 – 3 
2nd XI Shore 2nd XI Lost 0 – 4    Lost 0 – 1 
3rd XI Shore 3rd XI Lost 0 – 1    W/O 
4th XI Shore 4th XI Lost 0 – 2    Lost 0 – 2  
5th XI Newington 7th XI Drew 0 – 0    Won 1 – 0  

6th XI Newington 8th XI Won 4 – 1  Rahul Prabhu, Faysal Ayub, 
Sadin Afsar, Raiyan Yousuf 

 
Lost 0 – 6  

7th XI Newington 9th XI Drew 1 – 1  Marcus Ikeda  Lost 0 – 5 
8th XI Barker 8th XI Won 1 – 0  Daniel (Yi Zhen) Fu   
9th XI Barker 9th XI Drew 2 – 2  Jonathan Zheng  W/O 
10th XI Shore 5th XI Won 1 – 0  Gorden Zhuang  Won 1 – 0  
11th XI Shore 6th XI Lost 1 – 4  Anthony Liao  Won 7 – 0  

12th XI Shore 7th XI Won 6 – 0 
Rakin (Khondoker) Hoque (3), 
Nishant Suriyadeepan, 
Mursalin Bahar, Shravan 
Divakarla 

 

N/A 
16A XI Shore U16A Drew 1 – 1  Joshua Xie  Lost 0 – 2  

16B XI Shore U16B Won 3 – 1  Andre Putilin (2), Soneeshun 
Selvarajah 

 
Won 3 – 1  

16C XI Shore U16C Won 2 – 0  Hamish Covell  Won 3 – 2  
16D XI Reddam U16C Lost 0 – 5    Won 3 – 0  
16E XI Newington U16D Lost 0 – 3    Lost 1 – 3  
16F XI Knox U16F Lost 0 – 6    Won 3 – 1  
15A XI Shore U15A Drew 1 – 1  Vivek Mahajan  Lost 0 – 3  
15B XI Shore U15B Lost 2 – 3  Harris Memon, Suvipra Vaidya  W/O 

15C XI Shore U15C Won 2 – 1  Tejas Chaudhry, Aaron 
Nguyen 

 
Lost 0 – 5 

15D XI Shore U15D Won 4 – 1  Cullan Ariyawanse (3), Andrew 
(Shuming) Song 

 
W/O 

15E XI St Patrick's U15F Lost 0 – 2    W/O 

15F XI Knox U15H Drew 4 – 4  Richard Zhou (2), Ben 
Kernohan (2) 

 
Lost 0 – 4  

15G XI Knox U15I Lost 1 – 9  Nathan Chan  Won 3 – 1  
14A XI Shore U14A Lost 0 – 3    W/O 
14B XI Shore U14B Lost 0 – 13   W/O 
14C XI Shore U14C Lost 0 – 7    W/O 
14D XI Shore U14D Lost 0 – 4    Lost 0 – 2  
14E XI Shore U14E Drew 2 – 2  Kevin Lieng, Cymon Traynor  W/O 
14F XI King's U14C Lost 1 – 12  Thomas Huang  W/O 

 
  



 

 

14G XI King's U14F Won 4 – 2  Tony Pham (3), Owen Lu  See 13G 
13A XI Shore U13A Lost 1 – 2  Own Goal  Won 1 – 0  
13B XI Shore U13B Lost 1 – 3  David Lu  Lost 0 – 4  
13C XI Shore U13C Won 2 – 0  Austin Liu, Jun Sung  Lost 0 – 7  
13D XI Shore U13D Lost 0 – 5    Lost 1 – 4  
13E XI Shore U13E Drew 2 – 2  Nelson Zheng, Ethan Kang  Lost 0 – 3  
13F XI SBHS Internal    Won 5 – 0  
 Wins 10   Wins: 9 
 Losses:  19   Losses:  16 
 Draws:  8   Draws:  0 
 Byes/Internal: 1   Byes/Internal: 1 
 Goal For:  51   Goal For:  27 
 Goals Against:  110   Goals Against:  64 
 Washed Out: 0   Washed Out: 12 

 

Dolan Cup leader board: Golden Boot Leader board: Golden Gloves Leader Board: 
12th XI = 7 points 
6th XI = 5 Points 
16C = 5 Points 
15D = 5 Points 
14G = 5 Points 
13C = 5 Points 

Cullan Ariyawanse = 3 
Rakin (Khondoker) Hoque = 3 
Tony Pham = 3 
Andre Putilin = 2 
Aryan Vatandoust = 2 
Benjamin Kernohan = 2 
Hamish Covell = 2 
Jonathan Zheng = 2 
Richard Zhou = 2 

5th XI = 0 goals 
8th XI = 0 goals 
10th XI = 0 goals 
12th XI = 0 goals 
16C = 0 goals 
13C = 0 goals 

 

 

MIC of Football Report 
For 1st and 2nd XI GPS points ladder please go to:  
http://aagps.nsw.edu.au/winter-sports/football/ 
 
The 2017 GPS Football Competition has officially 
commenced against Shore. For all the new families, 
each team plays off for the Dolan Cup. There is a points 
system and the team with the most points at the end of 
the season walks away with the Dolan Cup. This is a 
hard fought trophy that many teams fight to win. So 
good luck!! 

It was great to see the 13Fs who had an internal match 
deciding to play a Father v Sons game. It created a 
great vibe and you could see all the families had a great 
time. 

One of the most enjoyable games I watched was the 
final match of the day, the 15Fs. They were down 1-4 
with 20 minutes to go. Then the boys lifted and started 
to dominate the match and came back to level the 
scores at 4-4. They had an opportunity to win after 
being awarded a penalty shot in the dying minutes, but 

unfortunately the keeper made a great save, ending the 
game in an entertaining draw.  

I would like to thank the Football Committee, who 
generously donated a scaffolding and scoreboard for 
our camera guy to get a great view of the match. Thank 
you!! 

 
The new scoreboard and camera stand 

 
Good luck and keep working hard and the results will 
come. 

Geoff Tesoriero 
MIC of Football

http://aagps.nsw.edu.au/winter-sports/football/


 

 

 
High Spirit 

SBHS v’s Shore  
Results 

13’s 15-29L 
MOM: 

Tony Nguyen for his competitive spirit 
14A 0-37L 

MOM: 
Vincent Dorahy for his strong overall game 

Paul Feng for never taking a step back 
Varun Rana who had strong effective tackles 

 
15’s 25-14W 

MOM: 
Angus Henningam: effective cover tackles throughout 

the game  
 

16B’s 27-19W  
MOM: 

Patrick for his all-round game  
Oliver for his line-breaking runs 

 
16A’s 15-29L 

 MOM: 
Tyler Harapin for reliable playmaking 

 
2nd XV: 17-12W  

MOM: 
Louis Saunders for his leadership and skill 

 
1st XV: 24-12W 

MOM: 
Daniel Hamilton for his almost hat-trick  

 
Team of the Week 1st XV 
Last Saturday saw a very successful week of High 
Rugby with many of the teams winning their games. This 
was especially seen in the opens rugby side which saw 
our dominant 2nd XV cruise to a close yet comfortable 
victory over Shore. We also saw victories in the 15’s and 
16B’s. The 1st XV too saw a very well deserved victory. 
After being handed over the reins after a day’s long of 
victory’s from High, it was the finally the chance for first 
grade to show our skills and kick start the GPS season 
with a much needed win. 
 
The week of preparation leading up to Shore has been 
the highest intensity of training we had committed to in 
many weeks. Understanding Shore’s potency in defence 
and attack, we knew a monumental effort was required 

to come out on top. The conditions at McKay was perfect 
during this 11am clash against Shore. For the first time 
in many weeks, we had a full-strength team, with many 
vital players returning for the second confrontation 
against Shore that revitalised our spirit as a team, and 
was finally a chance to show our full potential as a strong 
attacking side.  
 
Kicking off, the game was at an equal with neither side 
giving way and an audience had gathered to watch, due 
to the earlier time of the game. With both sides arm-
wrestling for ground, the game was at a deadlock, 
missing our first penalty kick and unfortunately a minute 
later, a slight error from the High Side that resulted in 
Shore intercepting and scoring the first try. Unfazed, we 
returned at full force. With strong carries from the 
forwards especially of the likes of Nirvan Chand and 
Ethan May, we muscled our way towards the Shore try 
line, before a line breaking run saw Archie our serving 
captain crash over the line. It was a welcome change to 
hear and see a large array of high boys and supporters 
celebrating on the sideline, driving our work effort and 
determination to new heights. We entered the sheds 
down 7-5, the game nowhere close to being over.  
 
It’s safe to say Sydney High is a second half side. 
Entering the second half, it was clear the 1st XV team as 
a whole, was completely reenergised and filled with a 
new sense of determination. As a total of our efforts, it 
was believed Shore had a total of 3 minutes with ball at 
hand, as our strong and constricting defence pressured 
Shore attacking patterns, while our effective ball 
possession, prevented Shore from ever regathering 
themselves in the game. The second half was dominant 
to say the least. With Ahad somehow unleashing the 
beast, his carries like many of the other forwards made 
huge gains in metres. This was complimented well with 
3 more tries, one for replacement winger Sidney Pham 
who’s first touch resulted in a scorching meat pie after 
great ball skills from the backs and 2 for MOM Daniel 
Hamilton, who crashed the ball over twice. This game 
ultimately saw a huge improvement to our trial season 
and really brought back some hope for the 1st XV side. 
With vast improvements from our backs, our centre 
pairing of Anthony Xiao and Sam Merrick is a strong and 
effective combo that will hopefully last us the season. 
There were errors within the game that we will need to 
fix where Shore was able to score a try during that 
second half and unfortunately a horrible “not entering the 
gate” cleanout from myself. However we couldn't really 
ask for a better start to the season and hopefully our 
efforts are carried through for the rest of the season. 
Nigel Zhang 
 
Thanks 
A big thank you to our referees who did a great job and 
also to the parents who helped out in the canteen and 
setup and pack down. M. Cotton 



 

 

Zone Athletics Carnival 2017  
 

7th June 
 

EASTERN SUBURBS ZONE ATHLETICS – ORDER OF EVENTS 
ORDER OF TRACK EVENTS 

Time Meet 
Manager 
Event # 

Age Event Final 

8.45am 75 
76 
77 
78 

G14 and under 
B14 and under 

 G15+ 
B16+  

1500m  walk 
1500m  walk 
3000m  walk 
3000m  walk 

Final 
Final 
Final 
Final  

 26 
25 
28 
27 
30 
29 
32 
31 

G14 and under 
B14 and under 

G15 
B15 
G16 
B16 

G17+ 
B17+ 

400m 
400m 
400m 
400m 
400m 
400m 
400m 
400m 

Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 

 46 
45 
48 
47 
50 
49 
52 
51 

G14 and under 
B14 and under 

G15 
B15  
G16 
B16 

G17+ 
B17+ 

1500m 
1500m 
1500m 
1500m 
1500m 
1500m 
1500m 
1500m 

Final 
Final 
Final 
Final 
Final 
Final 
Final 
Final 

 
 
 
 
 
 

103/104 
95/96 

14 
13 
16 
15 
18 
17 
20 
19 
22 
21 
24 
23 

B/G 12-15 
B/G 16+ 

G12 
B12 
G13 
B13 
G14 
B14 
G15 
B15 
G16 
B16 

G17+ 
B17+ 

200m AWD 
200m AWD 

200m 
200m 
200m 
200m 
200m 
200m 
200m 
200m 
200m 
200m 
200m 
200m 

Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials 
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 

 
 
 

53 
54 
56 
55 

G14  
B15  

G15+ 
B16+ 

3000M 
3000M 
3000M 
3000M 

Final 
Final 
Final 
Final 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

101/102 
93/94 

2 
1 
4 
3 
6 
5 
8 
7 

B/G 12-15 
B/G 16+ 

G12 
B12 
G13 
B13 
G14 
B14 
G15 
B15 

100m AWD 
100m AWD 

100m 
100m 
100m 
100m 
100m 
100m 
100m 
100m 

Time Trials 
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials  
Time Trials  
Time Trials 



 

 

10 
9 

12 
11 

G16 
B16 

G17+ 
B17+ 

100m 
100m 
100m 
100m 

Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 

 105/106 
97/98 

34 
33 
36 
35 
38 
37 
40 
39 
42 
41 
44 
43 

B/G 12-15 
B/G 16+ 

G12 
B12 
G13 
B13 
G14 
B14 
G15 
B15 
G16 
B16 

G17+ 
B17+ 

800m AWD 
800m AWD 

800m 
800m 
800m 
800m 
800m 
800m 
800m 
800m 
800m 
800m 
800m 
800m 

Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials  
Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 

 80 
79 
82 
81 
84 
83 
86 
85 
88 
87 
90 
89 

G12 
B12 
G13 
B13 
G14 
B14 
G15 
B15 
G16 
B16 

G17+ 
B17+ 

4 x 100m relay 
4 x 100m relay 
4 x 100m relay 
4 x 100m relay 
4 x 100m relay 
4 x 100m relay 
4 x 100m relay 
4 x 100m relay 
4 x 100m relay 
4 x 100m relay 
4 x 100m relay 
4 x 100m relay 

Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials  
Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 
Time Trials  
Time Trials 

 
FIELD EVENTS  

Time High Jump Long Jump Triple Jump Shot Put Discus Javelin 
8.45am 
 

G14 (area A) 
G15 (area B) 

B14 (area A) 
B15 (area B) 

 B17+ G17+ B16 

9.15am 
 

G13 (area A) 
G12 (area B) 

B13 (area A) 
B12 (area B) 

 B16 G15 G14 

9.45am G16 (area A) 
G17+ (area B) 

B16 (area A) 
B17+ (area B) 

 B15 B12 B17+ 

10.15am    
 

B14 
 

G13 
 

G15 
 

10.45am 
 

B17+(area A) 
B14 (area B) 

 G15 (area A) 
G17+(area B) 

G14 G12 B13 

11.15am 
 

  G16(area A) 
B15 (area B) 

B12 B13 G17+ 

11.45am 
 

B15(area A) 
B13(area B) 

 B17+(area A) 
B16 (area B) 

G12 B14 G16 

12.15pm 
 

 G14(area A) 
G17+(area B) 

 G15 B16 G13 

12.45pm 
 

B12 (area A) 
B16(area B) 

G13(area A) 
G15(area B) 

 G16 B15 B14 

1.15pm 
 

 G16 (area A) 
G12(area B) 

 G17  
B13 

B17  
G14 

B15 

1.45pm 
 

   G13 G16  

 
  



 

 

IMPORTANT 
PAYING STUDENT ACCOUNTS 

 
The Department of Education is introducing a 

new system (LMBR) to Sydney Boys High 
during the coming weeks 

 

Please pay ALL outstanding 
amounts to the school 

TODAY 

Dr KA Jaggar 
Principal 

 
 
 

 



 

 

 

Give your son the smile he deserves! 

 

We are here to provide long-term, professional, ethical dental services for families, 
in a fun, relaxing and trusting environment. 

We provide comprehensive dental education and preventive treatment for 
teenagers and their families, which includes restorative, orthodontic, wisdom tooth 

extraction, and many other treatments. 

Our clinic is equipped with state of the art diagnostic equipment including the latest 
3D x-ray technology which allows us to investigate any problems for you faster and 

more efficiently. 

Consulting in English, Mandarin, Cantonese and Korean. 

牙医   牙醫   치과 의사 

 

 

We accept all health fund patients and private clients, and we happily take family 
bookings. We also accept Medicare Children Dental Benefit Scheme patients. DVA 

patients most welcome. 

Discounts available for SBHS/SGHS students, all Old Boys/Girls and staff members. 

Off street parking available by prior arrangement. 

  

Dr Mandy Liu  

Bachelor of Dentistry (Hons) (Syd.)  

Bachelor of Medical Science (Syd.) 

Master of Public Health (Merit) (Syd.) 

Grad. Dip. Health Law (Syd.) 

Phone: (02) 93 000 999  Address: 50 O’Brien St, Bondi Beach, NSW 

Email: info@dentistmandy.com.au 

Opening: Mon-Fri 10am-7pm, Sat 9am-5pm 



 

 

 

As a service to the High Family  
A FULL PAGE ADVERTISEMENT 

 
can be placed for a fee of $50.00 (GST incl.) 

for a full page ad in two weeks’ publication 

Whether it be a business service, 

educational course/s or something for sale. 

Contact :  

Dave Te Rata or Meredith Thomas - High Notes Editors 

 

P: 9662 9300 

F: 9662 9310 

 

Email: highnotes@sbhs.nsw.edu.au 

N.B. Content is subject to approval 

 



02-06-2017

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday

7
B

 5 
Parent/Teacher Night
 (Years 9 and 12), Great
 Hall, 15:00-19:00
Year 12 Study Day
Class test: 7MaE-P1
Pre-service teacher
 meeting, staff common
 room, 11:10
Cricket: Alan Davidson
 CHS Knockout Round 3,
 MPW 2, 9:00-15:00
Basketball: NSW All
 Schools, CIS v CCC v
 CHS, Terrigal  (tbc)

 6 
Year 12 Assessment Exams
Year 7 Meeting, selected
 locations, 09:55-10:20
Debating: PDC, Round 2,
 Ashfield Boys High
 School, 09:15-13:00 
Basketball: Year 7 House
 Competition, lunchtime
PD: MANSW event, 606,
 17:00-19:30

 7 
Year 12 Assessment Exams
UNSW Mathematics
 competition, 09:30-12:30
 (Selected students from
 Years 9 -12)
Athletics: Zone Carnival
Class test: 11MaM-P2

 8 
Year 12 Assessment Exams
Class tests: 10MaC-P2,
 10MaU-P2
Music: Meet the Music,
 Sydney Opera House,
 18:30 (Elective Music
 Students Years 10-12)
Parking: Sydney Swans v
 Western Bulldogs, 19:20

 9 
Year 12 Assessment Exams
Football: GPS
 resechedule, 1st and 2nd
 Grade, SHS v Newington,
 09:00-15:00 (Years 10+11
 only) 

 10 
Rifle: Wingham Prize Meet

 11 
Rifle: Wingham
 Prize Meet

8
C

 12 
Queen's Birthday - Public
 Holiday 
Rifle: Wingham Prize Meet
Football: SSA All Schools
 Championship (tbc)

 13   ***
Year 12 Assessment Exams
Year 10 Meeting, Great
 Hall, 09:55-10:20
Debating: PDC Debating,
 Years 9 and 10, Ashfield
 Boys High School,
 09:15-13:30 
Rifle: Wingham Prize Meet
Year 7 Science Excursion
 to Taronga Zoo
Football: SSA All Schools
 Championship (tbc)
School Council Meeting,
 Board Room, 17:30 -

 14 
Year 12 Assessment Exams
Year 11 Meeting, Great
 Hall, 09:55-10:20
Class tests: 9MaA-P3,
 9MaL-P3, 7MaT-P5
Debating: DSG Meeting,
 Common Room, 18:00
Basketball: CHS Opens
 Finals Series (top 8),
 Terrigal 
Cross Country: Regional
 Carnival

 15 
Year 12 Assessment Exams
ICAS Writing Competition
Cross Country: CIS,
 Eastern Creek 
Basketball: CHS Opens
 Finals Series (top 8),
 Terrigal

 16   ***
Year 12 Assessment Exams
Volleyball: NSW All
 Schools tournament 1,
 (14A, 15A, 16A, 17A,
 Ists) 
Debating: PDC, Years 7
 and 8, RBHS, 09:30-14:15
UNSW Programming
 competition: Robotics
 and SDD, room 704,
 13:20-16:00 
Fencing: Fencing National
 School Teams
 Championship 2017,

 17 
Football: SHS v SJC
Rugby: SJC v SHS
Cross Country: King's
 Relay, Trial 3, King's
Volleyball: SIC v SHS
Parking: Australia v
 Scotland, 15:00
Fencing: Fencing National
 School Teams
 Championship 2017,
 Brisbane

 18 
Boggabilla
 Central
 School
 Exchange
Fencing:
 Fencing
 National
 School Teams
 Championship
 2017,
 Brisbane

9
A

 19 
Year 10 Science Excursion
 to Luna Park 'Physics is
 Fun'
Vaccinations: Years 11
 and 12, The Great Hall,
 09:30-13:00
Boggabilla Central School
 Exchange
Table Tennis: Hurstville
 Aquatic Centre 

 20 
Parent/Teacher Night
 (Years 7 and 11), Great
 Hall, 15:00-19:00
Basketball: Year 7 House
 Competition, lunchtime
Literary submissions to
 Record due
Fundraising Management
 Committee meeting,
 17:30-18:30 
Foundation meeting,
 18:30-20:30
Boggabilla Central School
 Exchange

 21 
Boggabilla Central School
 Exchange
HSC Assessment: English
 Extension 2, Draft
 version of Major Work
 and Reflection Statement
Latin: Year 12 study day,
 Shore School 

 22 
Boggabilla Central School
 Exchange
P+C Meeting, staff common
 room, 18:00-18:45
Joint SBHS and SGHS P+C
 Meeting, Campbell Hall,
 Sydney Girls High
 School, 19:30

 23 
Preliminary HSC
 assessment: Extension
 English, P3
High Resolves: Digital
 Citizenship, Year 8, The
 Great Hall, 09:00-14:00
Parking: Sydney Swans v
 Essendon, 19:50

 24  25 

10
B

 26 
Preliminary HSC
 assessment: Extension
 English, P1
Sydney University Model
 United Nations Debating:
 08:30-16:00
Parent/Teacher Night
 (Years 8 and 10), Great
 Hall, 15:00-19:00
Attendance and Progress
 Review (all Years)
Rugby: Committee Meeting,
 Staff Common Room, 18:00

 27 
Basketball: Year 7 House
 Competition, lunchtime
Excursion: Y12 Chemistry
 Excursion to UNSW,
 09:00-12:00 
PD: MANSW event, 606,
 17:00-19:30

 28 
Melbourne Sporting
 Exchange
High Achievers: OBU
 event, The Great Hall,
 15:00-23:59
Rowing: AGM, staff common
 room, 19:00

 29 
Melbourne Sporting
 Exchange

 30 
Talent Quest: The Great
 Hall, Lunch 1+2
Melbourne Sporting
 Exchange
Morning collection: Red
 Nose Day
LAST DAY TERM 2

 1 
Cross Country camp:
 Outterside Centre

 2 
Football: AIS
 tour and
 Kanga Cup,
 1st/2nd XI 
Cross Country
 camp:
 Outterside
 Centre

June/July 2017

http://www.sydneyboyshigh.com/publications/calendar
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